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ADDRESSES: Send comments regarding 
the burden estimates, or any other 
aspect of the information collection(s), 
including suggestions for reducing the 
burden, to (1) Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget, Attention: 
Desk Officer for Treasury, New 
Executive Office Building, Room 10235, 
Washington, DC 20503, or email at 
OIRA_Submission@OMB.EOP.gov and 
(2) Treasury PRA Clearance Officer, 
1750 Pennsylvania Ave. NW., Suite 
8142, Washington, DC 20220, or email 
at PRA@treasury.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Copies of the submissions may be 
obtained by emailing PRA@treasury.gov, 
calling (202) 622–0934, or viewing the 
entire information collection request at 
www.reginfo.gov. 

Departmental Offices (DO) 
OMB Control Number: 1505–0146. 
Type of Review: Revision of a 

currently approved collection. 
Title: Survey of U.S. Ownership of 

Foreign Securities. 
Forms: TIC–SHC, TIC–SHCA. 
Abstract: The survey will collect 

information on U.S. holdings of foreign 
securities. The information will be used 
in the computation of the U.S. balance 
of payments accounts and international 
investments position, as well as in the 
formulation of U.S. financial and 

monetary policies. This survey is also 
part of an international effort 
coordinated by the IMF to improve 
worldwide balance of payments 
statistics. Respondents are primarily the 
largest custodians of securities, banks, 
securities dealers, and investors. 

Affected Public: Businesses or other 
for-profits. 

Estimated Total Annual Burden 
Hours: 53,260. 

Bob Faber, 
Acting Treasury PRA Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2016–27837 Filed 11–17–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4810–25–P 

DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS 
AFFAIRS 

National Research Advisory Council; 
Notice of Meeting 

The Department of Veterans Affairs 
(VA) gives notice under the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act, 5 U.S.C., App. 
2, that the National Research Advisory 
Council will hold a meeting on 
Wednesday, December 7, 2016, in 
Conference Room 730 at 810 Vermont 
Ave NW., Washington, DC. The meeting 
will convene at 9:00 a.m. and end at 
3:00 p.m. This meeting is open to the 
public. 

The agenda will include reviews of 
the recommendations of the sub- 

committees on the Air Force Health 
Study and the Technology Transfer 
Program. Additionally, a briefing on the 
Office of Research and Development 
Communications Strategy will be given. 

No time will be allocated at this 
meeting for receiving oral presentations 
from the public. Members of the public 
wanting to attend may contact Pauline 
Cilladi-Rehrer, Designated Federal 
Officer, ORD (10P9), Department of 
Veterans Affairs, 810 Vermont Avenue 
NW., Washington, DC 20420, at (202) 
443–5607, or by email at pauline.cilladi- 
rehrer@va.gov. no later than close of 
business on November 30, 2016. 
Because the meeting is being held in a 
government building, a photo I.D. must 
be presented at the Guard’s Desk as a 
part of the clearance process. Due to 
security protocols, and in order to 
prevent delays in clearance processing, 
you should allow an additional 30 
minutes before the meeting begins. Any 
member of the public seeking additional 
information should contact Pauline 
Ciladi-Rehrer at the phone number or 
email address noted above. 

Dated: November 14, 2016. 

LaTonya L. Small, 
Advisory Committee Management Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2016–27706 Filed 11–17–16; 8:45 am] 
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